
Staffing
We are very pleased to announce that
following a rigorous selection process and
interview day, we have appointed Mrs
Frampton as our new class teacher for Class
1. As you will be aware Mrs Frampton is
already a member of our team, and brings
with her many years experience teaching in
Early Years and Key Stage 1. Many thanks to
our other candidates who came along on the
day and taught our current Reception
children. We are still recruiting for some other
members of staff to join our team for
September.

Classes for Next Year
We have made the decision to alter our class
structure slightly for the next academic year.
As a result, Class 1 will now consist of
Reception and Year 1 (moving into the larger
classroom); Class 2 will be a Year 2 class as
they are our biggest cohort; the structure in
Classes 3 and 4 will remain the same with
Class 3 being our Year 3 and 4 children and
Class 4 being our Year 5 and 6 children.
This change will allow Year 2 the opportunity
to be a smaller class. This will match the
needs of this age group, which most schools
are finding are the year group most affected
by the Covid Lockdowns, in terms of
academic and social and emotional delays
for some children.
As well as this, the change will also give us an
exciting opportunity for the children in the
Reception and Year 1 class to follow a more
flexible curriculum, integrating the academic
needs of both year groups with more
opportunity for continuous provision. We are
currently looking at new resources to
enhance the provision we have and alongside
this, we are looking to appoint a Higher Level
Teaching Assistant (HLTA) to add teaching
capacity to this class. Please do feel free to
contact us if you have any questions about
these changes; our staff team are very
excited about what September will look like!

Class 2 Singing
Class 2 walked up to Farrington Golf Club to
take part in a Singing Festival on
Wednesday. They had practised the songs
ahead of the event and certainly made their
teachers proud with their fine singing and
enthusiastic participation: Well done to the
whole class for their effort.

The children also travelled to Easton to visit
the Bristol and West Progressive Jewish
Congregation. While we were there, the
children had a chance to try on a kippah,
taste some genuine challah bread and all the
children held a yad and imagined what it
would be like to read from a real Torah scroll.
The children were very interested in all they
saw and enjoyed looking at and holding the
different artefacts.

Mr Dix and Mr Turull



Notices
● Clubs - Football Club on a Thursday has been

cancelled as Miss R-B has broken a bone in her
foot. If children who attended Football would
like to join Summer Strollers as an alternative
club please email the office. All other clubs will
be taking place as usual next week.

● Photos - The proofs which will enable you to
order your class (or year 6) photo will be sent
home next week (please look out for this).

● St. John’s Church - Please see here the link to
the weekly church events.

Diary Dates
New dates and amendments in blue

June 2023
Thu 22nd 2:45pm Family Service in Church

(pick up from Church)
Mon 26th New Intake Parents’ Meeting

(4:00pm)
Wed 28th Sports Day (afternoon)
Fri 30th Celebration Assembly (Class 3 & 4

showing)

July 2023
Thu 6th New Intake Picnic (12:00pm on the

field - in the Memorial Hall if wet)
Mon 10th New Intake Taster Session (1:30pm -

3:00pm)
Wed 12th Whole School Trip to St Fagans
Thu 13th Wizard of Oz Matinee (1:15pm)
Fri 14th Wizard of Oz Evening (6pm)
Thu 20th 2pm Leavers’ / End of year

Assembly

Pollinator Party

The children in Class 2 have made some wonderful
posters for the Pollinator Party planning for July 15.
We’d like to credit Molly’s for her poster below. The
event is for everyone – children, parents, gardeners
or non-gardeners too!

Friends of Farrington Gurney School
Our fantastic Summer Auction will be OPEN FOR
BIDS FROM 10AM TOMORROW!!!! There are lots
of amazing items to bid on, you may even grab a
bargain!! Happy bidding!! See our poster to follow.

https://mailchi.mp/4a1c2e8d7c00/paulton-benefice-zoom-service-17389281


A New SIAMS Framework 2023

As you may already know, as a church school,
we are inspected by the National Society on
behalf of the Church of England every few
years in line with Section 48 of the Education
Act 2005. This SIAMS inspection makes
judgements on religious education, collective
worship, and pupils’ spiritual, moral, social and
cultural education. This coming September, the
SIAMS Framework is changing and the
inspections will look a little different.

These key changes are:

• judgements will replace grades,

• schools will need a theologically rooted
Christian vision,

• inspection questions will focus on
impact instead of lists of criteria,

• the school’s context will play a greater
role,

• there will be a greater emphasis on the
MATs accountability.

If you wish to know anymore, please contact
the school or you can visit the Church of
England website and look at the
accompanying information about SIAMS 2023.

https://www.churchofengland.org/about/educa
tion-and-schools/church-schools-and-academi
es/siams-inspections



Thought of the Week
‘“Martha, Martha,” the Lord answered, “you are
worried and upset about many things, but few
things are needed—or indeed only one. Mary has
chosen what is better, and it will not be taken
away from her.”’ (Luke 10:41-42)

‘My One And Only’ by Pennie Mirande (2017)

Are you one of those people who always
scurries around when you have visitors? It
doesn’t matter if it is a local friend, someone
you haven’t seen in years, the King of England
or even your mum! You still spend ages making
preparations for them and trying to make it
perfect.

The main problem with this, is that we can
actually miss out on actually spending time
with people. We’re so busy planning and
preparing for them that we don’t share much
quality time with them.

This is what happened in the story of Martha
and Mary. These two sisters hosted Jesus on
one occasion and Martha was busy preparing
things. Mary, on the other hand, sat at Jesus’
feet listening to him. Martha was upset by this
and asked Jesus to tell Mary to help her. Jesus
in turn said that Mary had chosen what was
better and he wouldn’t take it away from her.

Surely, a cup of tea and
some biscuits is better
than a 4 course meal, if
you manage catch up
with them? Most guests
are grateful for anything
they are offered - they
certainly don’t need you
spending hours before
and during their visit
providing them with a
banquet. You’ve invited
them over so you can
spend time with them
and they have accepted
the offer so they can
spend time with you too.
If it happens to be a mealtime, why not go
halves on a takeaway?

In Martha and Mary’s case, they had the option
of preparing or partaking. I’m sure if many of us
had been in that situation, we would have
taken the opportunity to listen to and speak
with Jesus, whoever we believe he was. I’m sure
everyone needed something to eat and drink,
but it could have been something simple.

So next time you have guests over, whoever
they are, don’t forget to prioritise your time
with them. Be courteous, offer them
something to eat and drink, but focus on them
- spend less time preparing and more time
partaking.


